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July 5 – No Meeting This Week 
 

To honor our country and enjoy time with family, the Board has voted to cancel 

the July 5 meeting of Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary.  We’ll get back to our 

regular schedule on July 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ken Patterson Inducted as D5730 Governor 
 

 

In a ceremony attended by over 60 Rotarians and guests last Friday, 

June 28, at the Louise Hopkins Underwood Center for the Arts, 

Ken Patterson, past president of Metropolitan Lubbock Rotary, was 

installed as Governor for Rotary District 5730.  With help from many 

Metro Rotarians, SarahLee Morris and Bonnie Schwarzentraub pulled 

off a great event.  It was special to have many members of the 

Patterson’s clan in town and to have the colors presented by grandson 

Conner and his scout buddies who led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

See more pictures on pages 7 and 8. 
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July Programs 
 

July 12:   Apple Butter Festival – Susan Elizabeth and Cal Brints 

July 19:   Moonlight Musicals 

July 26:   Classification talks – Bonnie Schwarzentraub and Jim Graves 

 

Thanks to SarahLee Morris, President-Elect, for organizing our 2013-14 programs. 

 

 

 

Fund Raising – Meat Tasting Again 
 

If you weren’t able to do the beef tasting on June 24, please put the next tasting, July 24 at 6 pm, on your 

calendar and let Kim Martin (kmartin@ramarcom.com) know you can do the tasting that evening.  For 

an hour’s work, you’ll earn $25 toward Metro service projects.  Thanks. 

 

 

 

Malawi 
 

Answer to last week's question:  Malawi is located at the X in east central Africa 14
ᵒ
 south of the equator. 

 

 
 

 

 

Meals on Wheels 
 

June 28:  Phil Houchin and Bobby McCloud. 

July 5:  Bonnie Schwarzentraub and SarahLee Morris. 

July 12: Dennis Reeves and a player to be named later

X 
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Metro Immediate Past President Susan Wierzba 

Now Short Term RYE Coordinator for District 5730 

 

Immediate Past 

President Susan 

Wierzba, Outbound 

Coordinator for 2011-

2013 and now Short 

Term Exchange Program 

Coordinator for District 

5730, participated in the 

June 18-23 SCRYE 

(South Central Rotary 

Youth Exchange) Out-

bound Camp in Siloam 

Springs, Arkansas, along 

with Jack Campbell, 

(D5730 Youth Exchange 

Officer) from Midland, Alisha Chedester (former exchange student and current ROTEX) from Amarillo, 

and two current outbound exchange students, John Ryan Isaacson from Muleshoe and Mollie 

Montgomery from Midland, Texas.  Shown here are the outbound South Central RYE students attending 

the conference in Arkansas. 

   

The long term Rotary Youth Exchange program gives students from all over the United States, a once in 

a lifetime opportunity to live in one of 72 different countries and  immerse themselves in that culture and 

learn the language.  The camp prepares students for all situations they may encounter while overseas and 

focuses on teaching each how to be ambassadors of both Rotary International and their country. 

 

 

 

Metro Lubbock on ClubRunner 
 

Rotary International, District 5730 and Metro are using a 

new integrated software package called ClubRunner to do 

everything from enrolling a new member to attendance to 

the club web site to the club directory and a lot more. 

 

If you haven’t done so already, we need your help to update your profile (name, address, picture, etc.) 

just as soon as you can.  It shouldn't take too long. Go to http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx? 

accountid=9071, which is the start of Metro's new home page.  Ask walter.smith@ttu.edu, if you need 

login information. 



  
 

Metro Banner – July 2, 2013 

August Visitor – Petchlada (Petch) Jansiriyotin 
 

Petchlada Jansiriyotin (call me Petch), a fourth year 

medical student in Thailand, will be visiting Lubbock in 

August to study family medicine and infectious 

medicine at the Texas Tech University Health Science 

Center.  Petch is the niece of a Rotary friend of  Noi 

(Benjaluck Aukarapasuchart) who headed the Thai 

Group Study Exchange team a couple years ago. 

 

Petch will fly in on AA 3169 at 2:30 pm on August 4.  

Everyone is welcome to greet her.  She’ll stay one week 

each with Bill and SarahLee Morris, Caryl and Walter Smith, Bonnie and Paul Schwarzentraub, and Cal 

and Susan Brints.  Then she’ll leave on August 31. 

 

Petch is no stranger to America.  She was a Rotary Youth Exchange student in 2006-2007 to Tulare, 

California, where her host club was Tulare Rotary Club D5230 in California’s Central Valley 50 miles 

south of Fresno.  When she was in the first year at Chiang Mai University, Petch and her friends went to 

Florida under a work and travel program in March to May 2010. In Florida she worked at the Busch 

Garden theme park in Tampa.  She also went to Hawaii with a Rotary Friendships Exchange group 

(RFE) in April 2011 to visit Rotary clubs in D5000. 

 

She enjoys playing the guitar and has a band with her friends in 

Thailand.  She also plays on a basketball team made up of medical 

students.  Her mom is a nurse and her dad is an electrical engineer.  

Her older sister studies medicine at Chulalongkorn University in 

Bangkok and her younger sister is starting veterinary medicine study at 

Chiang Mai University, the same university where Petch studies, 

located in Chiang Mai in northern Thailand. 

 

Petch’s aunt is a past president of Mae Wang Lampang Rotary Club in D3360 about 60 miles from 

Chiang Mai. 

 

 

 

District 5730 Has a New Website 
 

Go to District 5730’s new home page at 

Rotary5730.org, which is being hosted by 

ClubRunner.
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Where’s Waldo?  Where’s Ken? 

 

As district governor, Ken Patterson will visit every District 5730 club to learn 

what they are doing and help them improve their work.  Here’s where Ken is 

traveling next week. 

 

Monday 8 Spearman 

Tuesday 9 Canadian 

Wednesday 10 Childress 

Thursday 11  

Friday 12 Brownfield 

 

 

 

Happy July Birthdays to: 
 

 

 

7/02 Flynt, Elaine 

 

7/04 Smith, Matt 

 

7/09 Smith, Caryl 

 

7/30 McCloud, Bobby 

 

7/31 Wierzba, Susan 

 

 

 

Sunday, July 14, Open House at Smith’s 
 

Please stop by Caryl and Walter Smith’s home at 109 E. Llano in Raider Ranch on Sunday evening, July 

14, at 6-8 pm for a little beer, wine or Coke and some nibblies – hard to spell hors d'oeuvre without help 

from Google – and to welcome 22 of Walter’s online science education doctoral students to Lubbock.   
 

I’m very proud of both them and Metro and Caryl and I think of Metro as our family, so it seems only 

natural for y’all to meet my students who are science teachers or science coordinators or otherwise 

involved in science education in Texas, New Mexico, Nevada, New York and South Carolina.  Very 

informal.  Spouses, partners and special friends invited.  Come and go as your schedule permits. 
 

West on Marsha Sharp; north on Milwaukee; west on 43
rd

; right into Raider Ranch.  Go around the main 

building to the villas on the NE side of the main building.  We’re in the second building on the left. 
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Cartoon of the Week 

 

Maybe someone can explain this cartoon to me. 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cartoons+gary+larson+far+side&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=6g4foqobkTzPiM&tbnid=_Pcxi-2_3I39TM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://philosophyofdog.com/blog/uncategorized/cat-killer-far-side-cartoon-by-gary-larson/&ei=JvUnUYr9A6Oj2QX_74CAAQ&bvm=bv.42768644,d.b2I&psig=AFQjCNFnuQgkONIGmxZURM_kHZcwAcL5tw&ust=1361659550634113
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Pictures from Ken Patterson’s Installation 
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